
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  
ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  
ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 
love one's passing as a way to ensure our community will 
thrive well into the future.   

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time                 7 August 2016 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Director of Music Ministry 
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 216 6519 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651-3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Melissa Horbal, 860 651 7844 
Mr. Joseph Capozzoli, 860 352 2390 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 
If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 
in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 
call us at 658 1642. 

 

We Welcome You to Our  
Family of Faith! 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info  

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 
our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 
for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 
hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
 The deadline to register for Religious 
Education has passed. Registration will only 
be accepted with the $50.00 late fee from this 
point forward. Online registration is still  
possible, downloading the form on our website 
and mailing it in is also acceptable.  NEW  
children can be added only by completing the 
BLUE forms that are available in the atrium and  
vestibule.  
 Music ministers work magic! Learning 
through music is fun, rewarding and effective. 
Our Rel Ed program is looking for a music  
teacher to work with our little ones....Grades K-4 
to lead and teach Bible songs and hymns that we 
all remember learning when we were young. The 
music is simple but important. If you can sing, 
play keyboards and/or guitar, you are the perfect 
fit! A team of two would work well! We meet on 
Sunday mornings at Henry James. We have the 
sheet music and the children. You bring your 
faith, enthusiasm and talent! Call Kathi Bonner, 
860.658.4737 or email Kathidre@aol.com.   

 
 
 
 

¶ Saturday, August 6th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Rev. Richard R. Russell;  

¶ Sunday, August 7th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Jadwiga Rozwadowski, Birthday Blessings,  
 requested by her family,  

¶ Sunday, August 7th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 William Capardino, 1st anniversary,  
  requested by Ron & Diana Dudley; 

¶ Monday, August 8th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for the improved 
 health of Fiona Radmore, requested by Mary Lou &  

 Michael Cobb and the Cobb School Community;  

¶ Tuesday, August 9th @ 8:30 am Mass for  
 Helen & George Turner, requested by Barbara & 
 Dick Hopkins; 

¶ Wednesday, August 10th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 the improved health of Angela Ging; 

¶ Friday, August 12th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Marion C. Kendall, birthday remembrance,  
 requested by Cal Anderson; 

¶ Saturday, August 13th @ 5:00 pm Mass for  
 Andy Potoczny. requested by his family;  

¶ Sunday, August 14th @ 8:00 am Mass for James O’Neill, 
   and, 

¶ Sunday, August 14th @ 11:00 am Mass for  
 Ralph Hann, 68th wedding anniversary  
 remembrance, requested by his wife. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS  

Offertory Collection  
Weekly Collection:               $8,464.25 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $1,210.50 
    Envelopes                          $7,253.75 
Cathedraticum*                   -$   465.53 
School Tax*                         -$   465.53 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for  
services to the parish. 
 
Repair & Refurbishmentééééé$170.00(additional) 
 

Next weekõs second collection is  
for Repair & Refurbishment. 

Wedding Banns III  
John Hession  

 and  

Christina DeCormier  

August 13, 2016  

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 

 MISSION TRIP TO DOVER, DELAWARE 
Another information gathering session for this year’s Youth 
Ministry Mission Trip to Dover, Delaware will be held on 
Tuesday, August 16th at 7:00 pm in the parish library. 
Information and applications will be available at the  
meeting. Students in grades 9-12 and parent chaperones are 
eligible to attend. 
 College students are welcome to apply and come 
with us for the college student portion of the program. All 
applications are due on August 31, 2016. Questions?  
Comments? More information? Please contact Judy Pluta at  
JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com . 
 Registration forms for Youth Ministry 2016-17 
are available in the atrium and the vestibule and on line.  
Register early to stay in the KNOW.  

Anniversary Sunday Celebration 

Sunday, October 16th at 2 p.m.  
 All couples celebrating their 25th, 50th, 60th and 
any other special wedding anniversary this year are  
invited. Archbishop Blair will be the main celebrant. 
Mass will include a renewal of marriage vows, followed 
by a simple reception and an  
opportunity for a photo with the  
Archbishop. Family members and 
friends are encouraged to attend. 
Please call the parish office,  
658-1642, to respond to this  
invitation. 

mailto:Kathidre@aol.com
mailto:JudyPlutaYM@gmail.com


   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

The Sacrifice of the Mass 
 Of late, I have had a few questions about the Massñthe 
celebration of it, the use of non-ordained ministers, music, and 
the role of the priest. I thought over the weeks of summer  
remaining, I would answer some of those specific questions as 
well as offer some insight into those òthings we might have  
forgottenó from religious education or Catholic school, or as they 
say in Latin, òquae oblitus.ó 

Taken from the website of the United States Conference 
of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) the Church notes that: ò 

The Eucharistic sacrifice of the Mass is the 
action of Christ (General Instruction of the Roman 
Missal [GIRM], no. 11)(1) and of God's people, in which 
the human race adores the Father, through Christ, in the 
Holy Spirit (16), and the faithful join themselves to 
Christ in giving thanks and in acknowledging the great 
things God has done (78). The Mass is the "sacrament of 
unity" (91, 92) in which the faithful are nourished from 
the table of God's Word and of Christ's Body (28). This 
unity is expressed particularly in common posture (42), 
in communal singing (47), reverential silence (45, 56), 
and in sharing together of the one bread and one cup 
(83, 321). The assumption is that every Sunday and feast 
day, the Eucharistic liturgy will be celebrated with song 
(40, 115), with a cantor (104), with one or two readers 
(109), and with other assisting ministers (115). It is also 
assumed that all communicants present at Mass, priest 
celebrant, deacon, ministers and all in the assembly, will 
receive the sacrament from bread and wine consecrated 
at that Mass (85, 281, 321), just as the priest celebrant 
must do (85, 243-244). The liturgical books, particular-
ly those used by the priest celebrant, the deacon and the 
assisting ministers should be beautiful and appropriate 
to the celebration (349) rather than being disposable 
pages or booklets. The foundational principles explain-
ing the purpose of the parts of the Mass are found pri-
marily in Chapter II (27-90), and this chapter provides 
the basis for the more detailed norms found in Chapter 
IV (112-287). Chapters V (288-318) and VI (319-351) also 
give general principles regarding the arrangement of the 
church and the requisites for Mass. 

The rubrics assume that the celebration of 
Mass will take place in a church (288) with a freestand-
ing altar (299), an ambo for proclaiming God's Word 
(309), and a presidential chair used by the priest at cer-
tain points during the celebration (310). The tabernacle 
may be located in the sanctuary (315a) or in a chapel 
suitable for private adoration and prayer, connected to 
the church and readily noticeable by the faithful (315b). 
If the tabernacle is located in the sanctuary, all the min-
isters genuflect to it only when they first approach the 
altar and when they leave the sanctuary but not during 
the celebration of Mass itself (274), the only exception 
being if any of the consecrated hosts remain after the 
distribution of Holy Communion and are reposed in the 
tabernacle.ó 
 

 One of the questions I was asked was: What is the name of 
the position in which the priest stands, with hands extended, during some of 
the prayers of the Mass? And what does it represent? Answer: The Orans 
position (Latin for "praying") or so me variation of it, was  

common to almost all ancient religions as an outward sign of 
supplicating God (or if a pagan religion, the gods). Consider 
what we do when we plead with someone. We might put our 
arms out in front of us as if reaching for the person and say "I beg 
you, help me." This seems to be a natural human gesture coming 
from deep within us - like kneeling to adore or to express sorrow. 
Now, turn that reach heavenwards and you have the Orans  
position. The ancient monuments of Christianity, such as the 
tombs in the catecombs, often show someone in the Orans  
position supplicating God, to show that the prayers of the 
Church accompany the person in death. 
 The liturgical use of this position by the priest is spelled 
out in the rubrics (the laws governing how the Mass is said). It 
indicates his praying on BEHALF of us, acting as alter Christus 
as pastor of the flock, head of the body. It used to be minutely 
defined in the rubrics, which now say only, "extends his hands" 
or "with hands extended." Priests understand what is meant 
(from observation and training), and although there is some  
variability between priests basically the same gesture is obtained 
from all of them by these words. In the rubrics the Orans gesture 
is asked principally of the Main Celebrant, but on those  
occasions where either a priestly action is done (Eucharistic 
Prayer) or prayer in common (Our Father) all the concelebrants 
do it. 

It is never done by the Deacon, who does not represent 
the People before God but assists him who does.  

Among the laity this practice began with the  
charismatic renewal. Used in private prayer it has worked its 
way into the Liturgy. It is a legitimate gesture to use when  
praying, as history shows, however, it is a private gesture when used in 
the Mass and in some cases conflicts with the system of signs which the rubrics 
are intended to protect. The Mass is not a private or merely human 
ceremony. The symbology of the actions, including such gestures, 
is definite and precise, and reflects the sacramental character of 
the Church's prayer. As the Holy See has recently pointed out, 
confusion has entered the Church about the hierarchical nature 
of her worship, and this gesture certainly contributes to that  
confusion when it conflicts with the ordered sign language of the 
Mass. Letõs look at a specific instance: Lets take each case. 

Our Father. The intention for lay people using the 
Orans position at this time is, I suppose, that we pray Our  
Father, and the unity of people and priest together is expressed 
by this common gesture of prayer. Although this gesture is not 
called for in the rubrics, it does at least seem, on the surface, to 
not be in conflict with the sacramental sign system at the point 
when we pray Our Father. I say on the surface, however, since 
while lay people are doing this the deacon, whose postures are 
governed by the rubrics, may not do it. So, we have the awkward 
disunity created by the priest making an appropriate liturgical 
gesture in accordance with the rubrics, the deacon not making the 
same gesture in accordance with the rubrics, some laity making the 
same gesture as the priest not in accordance with the rubrics, and 
other laity not making the gesture (for various reasons, including 
knowing it is not part of their liturgical role). In the end, the  
desire of the Church for liturgical unity is defeated. 

After Our Father. This liturgical disunity continues 
after the Our Father when some, though not all, who assumed 
the Orans position during the Our Father continue it through the 
balance of the prayers, until after "For thine is the kingdom etc." 
The rubrics provide that priest-concelebrants lower their  
extended hands, so that the main celebrant alone continues  
praying with hands extended, since he represents all, including  
   Continued on the next page... 

MANY THANKS to our Senior High Youth Ministry who 
baked and delivered 75 apple pies to area soup kitchens for their 
Thanksgiving meals. Thank you to the parent helpers who gave 
their time and energy on PIE NIGHT: Rosanne O' Hara, Amy 
Dillon, Susan Hoffman, Jeanne Carpenter, Debbie Hamil, Kathy 
Duford, Manuela Hanshaw and Mike Laiuppa. 

http://www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/the-mass/general-instruction-of-the-roman-missal/index.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/the-mass/general-instruction-of-the-roman-missal/index.cfm


 
 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  
 

AUGUST  

-Sat, 6th/Sun, 7thðTickets Sales for Divine Mercy But Trip 

-Mon, 8thðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 15thðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

-Tues, 16thðMission Trip Info Session, Library, 7 p.m. 

-Sat, 20thðFeed the Hungry 

-Sat, 20thðPantry Partners, Vestibule, 9 a.m. 

-Mon, 22ndðNO Confession 

-Sat, 27thðPicnic in the Park, RH 

-Sat/Sun, 27th/28thðWomenôs Club Membership Drive 

   & Bake Sale, Atrium 

-Sun, 28thðSt. Elizabeth House, parking lot, 3:45 p.m. 

-Sun, 28thðLeadership Team Meeting, Library, 7 p.m. 

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry PartnersñAugust 20 is the next  
distribution date for SCPP. All orders must be  
received by August 13. Donations are always  
welcome! 

Defending Our Religious Liberty 
 On May 16th, the Supreme Court in a 
unanimous ruling sent the contraceptive  
mandate legal challenges back to the lower 
courts, vacated earlier judgments against 
those parties opposing the mandate, and  
encouraged the two sides to resolve their  
differences. Attorneys for the plaintiffs are 
hopeful that a compromise will be able to be 
reached in these cases. 
 If you haven’t done so already, please 
voice your opposition to the federal health 
care mandate by calling U.S. Secretary of 
Health and Human Services Sylvia Mathews 
Burwell at 202-205-5445, and your elected 
representatives.  Let them know that the  
mandate is in violation of our First  
Amendment right to religious freedom. If you 
have called, call again, our representatives 
need to listen to us. 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES NEEDED!!! To help 
children in Hartford. Please donate the  
following items for Family Life Ministry to  
distribute to the children:  
backpacks, pens, pencils, rulers, 
calculators, notebooks, crayons,  
3 ring binders, loose leaf paper, 
markers, erasers, and glue. All 
items can be placed in the boxes 
in the Atrium or the Vestibule.  

Help children be all that they can be!  

Donôt Miss The Bus Or the 
Grace!!! Over half the seats for our Oct. 4  

pilgrimage to the National Shrine of the Divine Mer-
cy were reserved during the first weekend of sale! 
Reserve your spot early. Registration forms are 
available in the atrium or call 
Ann Hurley at 413 446 4401 for 
information. Tickets will also 
be available following each 

Mass this weekend. 

Fr. Michael continued….. his brother priests. So, we have the 
very anomalous situation that no matter how many clergy are 
present only one of them is praying with hands extended,  
accompanied by numbers of the laity. 

So, while we shouldn't attribute bad will to those who 
honestly have felt that there was some virtue in doing this during 
the Mass, it is yet another case where good will can achieve the 
opposite of what it intends when not imbued with the truth, in 
this case the truth about the sacramental nature of the postures 
at Mass and their meaning. Answered by Colin B. Donovan, STL 
(License in Sacred Theology) 

Editorõs Note: So what is the òcorrectó position to use 
when praying the Our Father? I harken back to First Grade with 
Sister Mary Celeste, RSM, òMr. Whyte, hands folded with fingers 
pointed straight up to the heavens!ó 

 

House Keeping Detailsé 
If your ministry or parish program has not yet sent in 

your meeting and/or event dates to the parish office for inclusion 
in our general parish calendar, PLEASE do so ASAP. We are  
running out of meeting space and timeséthank you! 

St. Elizabeth Houseðnext service date is, 
August 28th.  Food needs to be ready to 
serve (casseroles hot, salad pre-cut) and at 
the church by 3:45 p.m. Please sign up in the 
atrium. Any questions, please contact Leila 
Bruno at (860) 392-8585. Thank you! 



End of Bulletin 
Information on this page is not printed 

Church:  St. Catherine of Siena 
 
City:   West Simsbury, Connecticut 
 
Account #  04-0523 
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Fax:   888.297.3134  
 
Contact:  Lisa Cerchia 

 


